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CONGRATULATIONS: 

• Noah (Y2) achieved the Yellow Stripe Grade in Karate.  

• Amber (Y2) nominated ‘Musician of the Week’ by Mrs Chapman for continuing to work hard and 
enthusiastically and for making excellent progress. 

 
OPEN MORNINGS  
In place of scheduled Open Mornings and to enable families a virtual experience, Mayfield has produced a 
new Open Morning presentation. Mayfield is an Independent Boarding and Day School located in Mayfield 
East Sussex.  https://www.mayfieldgirls.org/admissions/mayfield-school-presentation  

  

It seems appropriate that the phased return to school coincided with 
the Feast of Pentecost.  Like the disciples, we have all been in 
lockdown, living restricted lives; at times fearful, at others despondent.  
The Holy Spirit has been evident this week in the courage and joy of 
the returners and in the understanding and perseverance of the home 
learners.  It is calmer and more peaceful here than we are used to! 
Let’s remember that it is the people that make the school; we are not 
defined by the buildings.  Together we are Sacred Heart School and 
one day, together again in person we will be. 
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Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart School 
where remote and in-school learning is fun! 

 

We have returned to school in our own special bubble, so the theme this 
week in Reception has been Bubbles. We have been learning that if we 
have fun and play in our bubble then we can stay safe together. In Maths 
we have been adding bubble bonds to 10 and for our writing we had some 
inspiration from the book 'Bubble Trouble'. We have been lucky to spend 
time learning and exploring outdoors and we went on a hunt to find nature 
objects in nature to match our colours. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The children in Year 2 have been SUPER SCIENTISTS! They each planted 
a Sunflower and a Gladioli to compare the growth of a seed and a bulb. They 
kept a diary over 5 weeks, comparing the two plants and observing, 
measuring and recording the growth. They then used their measurements 
to create a bar graph. As the 4th week of growth coincided with the half term 
break, the children were able to extrapolate the information from their bar 
graphs to estimate how tall their plant was in week 4! 
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Over at Y4 Home Learning HQ, we have been busy again this week.  Mrs Blake told us in Liturgy that we 
have a special job to do by staying at home to learn for a bit longer and we are certainly doing our bit! 
 
We held a Virtual Deforestation Debate about Rainforests and discovered that it’s quite a tricky problem 
to resolve.    
 
Our brain activities continue to stimulate us: we have ‘Epic Word of the Day’ – ‘engrossed’ was one of our 
words this week:  “I was engrossed with my Zoom meeting today, I really enjoyed it, seeing my friends 
and my teacher Mrs Griffiths!” (Lily) 
 
One day, a little lion cub was thirsty, so he went to find a river full of water. He had to travel all the away, 

across the savannah, so he walked and walked. He got there eventually 
and was so engrossed by the water that when he finished having a drink, 
he forgot his way home. (Felix MC) 
 
In Science we have been looking at the classification of vertebrates.  We 
chose to research one of the five vertebrate groups and looked at 
rattlesnakes, pandas, barn owls, wolves and goldfinches! 

 
A great start back this week Y4 – let’s keep going!   
 
 

 

Well, we have all had a super week of 
learning and fun in Year 6! I don’t know who 
is happier to be back: the children or their 
teacher!  
Everyone is having a great time with their 
project work: Theme Park and Anywhere 
Island. The children have designed their 
own theme park, calculating the running 
costs and preparing promotional leaflets. 
They have also discovered new islands and 
designed flags as well as writing the lyrics for 
a new national anthem.  
 


